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 Date: 2/6/2024 

 Impact:  $3,911.50 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3570 allows for the use of automatic license plate readers by law enforcement to identify 

stolen vehicles, vehicles involved in active investigations, vehicles associated with wanted, 

mission, or endangered persons, or vehicles that register as a match within NCIC or other 

relevant federal, state, or local databases. Automatic license plate readers are prohibited from 

being used to enforce state or local traffic violations.  Agencies using an automatic license plate 

reader are required to obtain a permit from ODOT  if the reader is used on a state or interstate 

highway. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 3570 allows for the use of automatic license plate readers for certain purposes and requires 

the Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) to issue a permit to the municipal or state 

law enforcement agency that intends to use the reader on a state or interstate highway. If ODOT 

is required to promulgate rules related to this measure, the department estimates an 

implementation cost of Three Thousand Nine Hundred and Eleven Dollars and Fifty Cents 

($3,911.50). It is expected that ODOT would absorb this cost within current budgetary resources. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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